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Client File: 5764.00
June 17, 2015

Mr. Dmytri Kandiurin
Town of Churchill
P.O. Box 459
Churchill MB ROB OEO

Dear Mr. Kandiurin:

Re: TOWN OF CHURCHILL — DGHTA LICENCE PROPOSAL — USED OIL COLLECTION FACILITY -

FILE: 5764.00

The initial review of City of Churchill Dangerous Goods Handling and Transportation Act
(DGH&T Act) proposal for a used oil collection facility has been completed.

| am herewith enclosing the following comments received from the Technical Advisory
Committee (TAC) members for your information:

(a) The Office of the Fire Commissioner and
(b) Environmental Compliance & Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Conservation & Water

Stewardship

If you have any questions in this regard, please contact the undersigned at (204) 945-7086 or e

mail at raj.rathamano@gov.mb.ca.
Yours truly,

“Original signed by Raj Rathamano”
Raj Rathamano

Hazardous Waste Program Specialist/
Environment Officer

Encl/.

c: Public Registries



Attachment

TOWN OF CHURCHILL — DGHTA LICENCE PROPOSAL — USED OIL COLLECTION FACILITY - FILE: 5764.00

Comment received from the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) for information

(a) Office of the Fire Commissioner, May 19, 2015

From: Kubish, Cheryl (OFC)

Sent: May-19-15 9:37 AM

To: Rathamano, Raj (CWS)

Subject: RE: Comment and review - DGHTA Applications x 2 for comment - Town of Churchill - Used Oil
Space Heater Facility File: 5763.00 AND Used Qil Collection Facility File: 5764.00

5764 - The Office of the Fire Commission recommends that an updated Fire Safety Plan be
submitted to the Churchill Fire Department for their review. The Office of the Fire
Commissioner has no concerns or comments.

Cheryl Kubish

Administrative Assistant

Office of the Fire Commissioner
508-401 York Avenue

Winnipeg MB R3C 0P8
Phone: 945-3328
Fax: 948-2089

E-Mail address: Cheryl.Kubish@gov.mb.ca




(b) Environmental Compliance & Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Conservation &
Water Stewardship — May 1, 2015

From: Fountain, Jeff (CWS)

Sent: May-01-15 11:32 AM

To: Rathamano, Rg (CWS)

Cc: Prawdzik, Tim (CWS)

Subject: FW: Comment and review - DGHTA Applications x 2 for comment - Town of
Churchill - Used Oil Space Heater Facility File: 5763.00 AND Used Oil Collection Facility File:
5764.00

Ra,

| have reviewed the proposal for the waste oil space heater and associated storage in Churchill
and have the following comments.

The proposal states:

“Transport of waste oil will be done by a Town of Churchill truck which will have a license to
transport hazardous wastes. Transportation will be minimized by this project as only the glycol
will be shipped to southern Manitoba instead of both waste oil and glycol.”

| expect that other hazardous wastes are being shipped out and assume thisisjust an oversight.
However, | remind the Town of Churchill that paints, chemicals, many cleaners, fluorescent light
bulbs and many other products and materials are considered Hazardous waste and must be
shipped to arecognized receiver.

| have no other concerns with respect to the proposal. Recent inspections have demonstrated the
extent of the Town of Churchill’s commitment to waste management and the system was
impressive. The regional office applauds this new addition to Churchill’s waste management
system and is eager to seeit in action.

Jeff Fountain

Regiona Supervisor

Northeast Region

Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch
28-59 Elizabeth Dr.

Thompson MB R8N 1X4

P: (204) 677-6703

F: (204) 677-6888

E: Jeff.Fountain@gov.mb.ca




